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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

June 23, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 A.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectman Mrs. Ms. Pitt and Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.  Dick Emberley was also in attendance.  
Appointments:  
8:30 A.M. – Dick Emberley, Water/Sewer System Operator
Mr. Emberley provided the Selectmen with an update of the work being done on Cottage Street.  Mr. Emberley and the Selectmen discussed supplying a written document for property owners for future projects, instead of going door to door.  Mr. Emberley and the Selectmen discussed a and a Public Hearing that will take place on July 19th advising the public of the repairs to the Town Water System and the Cross Connection Ordinance that will need to be implemented.  Ms. Booth will contact the school for the Public Hearing and post the time and place.  Ms. Booth will also inquire of surrounding towns how cross connection/backflow devices are charged to the property owner. The Selectmen discussed with Mr. Emberley the Asset Management contract from Underwood Engineers.  Mr. Emberley will contact Underwood Engineers with some questions concerning the contract and relay the information to the Selectmen.   Mr. Emberley left at 10:13 A.M.
The Selectmen discussed designations for the donation to Home Health Care Services for programs for the Senior Citizens to ensure specified programs are continued.  
The Selectmen accepted the resignation of Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant, as of September 31st with the condition that if her replacement is trained by an earlier date, Ms. Booth will agree to resign earlier without further pay.  

The Selectmen discussed Water and Sewer payroll distribution.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed an Electrical Permit for Map 05 Lot 025.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the Listing of Unlicensed Dogs from the Town Clerk.

The Selectmen discussed some of the yearly audit findings.  

The Selectmen reviewed a complaint for excessive unregistered vehicles on a property.  Ms. Booth will send a letter to the property owner giving them a limited period of time to correct the matter.

Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 12:15 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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